
 
May 23, 2025 

 
The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Chairman       Ranking Member  
Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations  
H-305, the Capitol      1036 Longworth HOB  
Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 

I am requesting funding for the LA 47 Hayne Blvd Improvements project in fiscal year 
2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the New Orleans Regional Planning 
Commission, located at 10 Veterans Blvd, New Orleans, LA 70124. The funding would be used 
for a "complete street" and traffic calming effort to enhance non-motorized, multimodal access to 
area residents. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will create safer traffic 
conditions for major economic development projects along the New Orleans East thoroughfare. 

   
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 

by 23 USC 133 (Surface Transportation Block Grant Program). 
 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family.  
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Troy A. Carter, Sr. 
Member of Congress 


